COMMUNIQUE

LINDENWOOD COLLEGE

Vol. 7, No. 25

February 14, 1989

PEOPLES, NEWS & NOTES

College Participates in Tuition Exchange Program

Dear Full-Time Lindenwood Employees:

This is to inform you that Lindenwood is a new member of an organization that sponsors a tuition exchange program with a number of colleges and universities around the country. We are severely restricted as to the degree of our participation: we may nominate two students who are eligible for two-year tuition scholarships at a member institution. Please be aware that the final decision for the tuition scholarship rests with the other institution, not Lindenwood.

If any employee is interested in having his or her dependent apply for consideration in this program, it is imperative that the name of this student be submitted to the Dean of Faculty's office by Friday, February 17. A list of member colleges will be available there for your inspection. In addition to this program, Lindenwood participates in another smaller, exchange with a group of Presbyterian-related colleges. This brochure is also available for inspection in the Dean's office. Since it is late in the academic year, it is imperative that all potential candidates be identified by February 17.

Dr. C. Edward Balog Acting Dean of Faculty

Lenten Luncheons Feature Changing Minds in Changing Times

The Lenten Lunch series, "How My Mind Has Changed" continues this week with a presentation by Dr. Edith Graber on Wednesday, March 15 from noon to 1 p.m. in the Cafeteria's Legacy Room. Dr. Graber is the Chairperson of the Sociology/Anthropology Department. All faculty, staff and students are welcome to attend. The Lunch Series is sponsored by the Rev. George Wilcox and Fr. John Schneider of the Chaplain's Office. (Submitted by Reverend George Wilcox, Chaplain's Office.)

English Department Presents "The Mystic Marriage"

Kenneth Curtis Lyle an LCIE instructor, will perform a powerful and moving reading called, "The Mystic Marriage", on Wednesday, February 22 at 7 p.m. in Latzer Great Hall of the Memorial Arts Building.

Lyle is a widely-published poet and a well-known educator. The reading is being presented by the Lindenwood College English Department in honor of the "Griffin."

Apply Now For '89-'90 R.A. Positions

R.A. applications for the 1989-90 residence staff are now available at the CAP Center. An application with two letters of reference must be submitted to Kathy Quinn no later than 5:00 p.m. Friday, March 3. For more information, stop by or call Kathy at Ext. 222. (Submitted by Kathy Quinn, College Life.)

Wedding Bells for Admissions Counsler

Congratulations to Barb Carusa-Verhulst of the Day Admissions Office. On February 4, Barb was married to Roger Verhulst. We would like to wish Barb and Roger the best of luck! (Submitted by Alan Winton, Day Admissions.)

Campus Extends Condolences

Chief Security Officer Duane France's mother, Mrs. Hope France, passed away February 2. The services were held February 6, at Collier's Funeral Home, in St. Ann. On behalf of the entire Lindenwood College community, may we extend our deepest and most heartfelt sympathies. (Submitted by Darlene Jemison, Switchboard.)

Kukuk Speaks About Demographics

On Saturday, February 18, Valuation Sciences Faculty Sponsor Dr. Chris Kukuk will speak about Demographic Analysis at an LCIE Colloquium in Young Science Hall Auditorium from 9 a.m. till noon.

Kukuk's presentation was rated the most dynamic presentation of 1988 by International Valuation Sciences appraisers. This colloquium will serve as a good tool for studying market research, business planning, appraisal and valuation. Kukuk earned his doctorate in sociology. He is a Real Estate Analyst and associate appraiser with Demba-Bank Associates of St. Louis.

The entire Lindenwood community is invited to attend this interesting and informative presentation.

CHECK THESE OUT

New titles at Butler Library include:
Falling Water - Frank Lloyd Wright
Town Planning in Frontier America
Real Estate Accounting & Mathematics Handbook
The Handbook of Nonsexist Writing
Place Names of Africa, 1935-1986: A Political Gazetteer
Gems & Jewels

Callers Earn Dollars in Phonathon '89

Callers needed for alumni phonathon. \$4 per hour. Monday - Thursday, 6:00 p.m.-10:00 p.m. Contact Donna, Ext.402.

УРОК № 11 (ОДИННАДЦАТЬ)

ОДИННАДЦАТЬ и Одинадинать

(odeennatsat) = eleven

ОДИННАДЦАТЫЙ и Одиниадизатый

(odeennatsati) = eleventh

BH3A - Buza (veeza) = visa

это моя виза - Это мая виза

(eta maya veeza) = This is my visa

ДЕКЛАРАЦИЯ - Deкларация (dikla-rahts-

eeya) = customs declaration

ABPOROPT - Asponofum (ehra-port)= airport

АЭРОФЛОТ - Aspoprom (ehra-flot)= Aeroflot Пилот - Turom (peelot) = pilot

CTIOAPIECCA " Contrappecca (stycoardyessa) : stewardess

CAMOJET - Camonem (samalyot):airplane

4EMOIIAHH - Lenogann (chyemadany) = suitcases

METPO 4 Memper (mi-tro) = metro/subway

BOKЗАЛ » Bongan (vakzal) = station ПЛАТФОРМА » Платформа (platforma) = platform

K MOEBIAM ... " K noezgam ... (k payez-dam ...) : to trains ...

BHIXOI B FOPOI - Buxog & ropog (veekhat v gor-ad) = way out/exit to street

CALENDAR CLIPS

Through February 14

Landscape and Still Life Paintings by Joseph Renard Harry D. Hendren Gallery, Fine Arts Building. Hours: Monday-Friday, 9 a.m.-5 p.m. and Weekends 1-4 p.m.

Through February 20

Group Yearbook Photos

Contact Linden Leaves Editor Darren Totten, Campus Box 538 for your group's photo to be included in the next year-book. Be sure to leave instructions, plus a contact name and phone or campus box number to confirm photo scheduling.

Through March 17

Ring Day, Cap and Gown Measurements

Josten's representative will take class ring orders at the Bookstore from 11 a.m. to 6 p.m. Discounts offered on 10K, 14K, and 18K Gold Rings.

Graduating Seniors and Faculty members who plan to participate in Commencement '89 may order their Caps and Gowns, etc. through the Bookstore. The deadline for measurements is March 17, so stop by today or at your earliest convenience. And Seniors, while you're there, pick up graduation announcements for family and friends.

February 14

Tutors Offer Research Writing Tips

Learn how to write a winning paper as the Peer Tutors present "Tips on Writing Research Papers." This workshop, open to all students, will be held on Tuesday, February 14, in the Legacy Room of the Cafeteria from 12 - 1 p.m. (Submitted by Randi Wilson, CAP Center.)

February 15

Job Search Techniques

CAP Center Workshop for Seniors, LCIE and Evening Students. 2-4 p.m. Registration required. Call Ext. 237.

February 16-17

Make-up Dates For Yearbook Photos

Hans Levi has announced that February 16 and 17 are the make-up dates for yearbook photos. The portraits will be taken by Mark Melton in Ayres Cafeteria from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Friday, February 17. (A special evening session for seniors only will be held on February 16 from 4 to 6 p.m.) Photos will be taken on a first-come-first-served basis. Levi said, "The Yearbook Staff really wants your image in our book. Please help us make a strong book and help yourself to memories and immortality." Freshman, sophomores, juniors and seniors are encouraged to attend.

Need more information? Call Hans Levi, Ext. 283. (Submittee

Need more information? Call Hans Levi, Ext. 283. (Submitted by Hans Levi, Art Department.)

February 21

Henry Speaks at Ed Club Meeting

A meeting of the Education Club will be held on February 21 from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in the Heritage Room at Ayres Cafeteria.

Come listen to Marty Henry from N.E.A. speak about Mastery Teaching. (Submitted by Karen Haub, Education Club.)

Lindenwood Basketball Schedule

Feb. 15 - Parks College (m) St. Charles 7:30 p.m.

Feb. 17 - McKendree (w) St. Louis 7:00 p.m.

Feb. 18 - School of the Ozarks (w) St. Charles 7:00 p.m.

Feb. 20 - Blackburn College (m) Carlinville, IL 7:30 p.m.

Feb. 20 - Greenville (w) St. Charles 6:30 p.m.

Feb. 21 - William Woods (w) Fulton 7:00 p.m.

Feb. 25 - Greenville College (m) Greenville, IL 7:30 p.m.

Feb. 27 - Fontbonne College (m) St. Charles 7:30 p.m.

February 18-March 3

Graduate Art Exhibit by Mary Spangler Harry D. Hendren Gallery, Fine Arts Building. Artist Reception, February 18, 6:30-9 p.m. Gallery hours: Monday-Thursday, 9 a.m.-5 p.m., Weekends 1-4 p.m.

February 23-25 and March 2-4

"The Little Foxes" by Lillian Hellman

Mainstage Theatre Presentation at newly renovated Jelkyl Theatre. Shows begin at 8 p.m. sharp. For tickets or more information, call the Performing Arts Department, Ext. 218.

February 25

Sixth Annual Alumni Club Fashion Show - Fashions '89 Sponsored by the St. Louis Lindenwood Alumni Club at Chateau de France (formerly Le Chateau) on Clayton Road. 11:30 cash bar followed by luncheon and fashion show. Tickets are \$20 for the general public or \$12.50 for Lindenwood students and may be purchased on or before February 17. For reservation information, contact St. Louis Lindenwood Club President Nancy Dietz at 878-3721 or the Lindenwood Alumni Office at 949-2000, Ext. 317.

February 25

Presidential Scholarship Day

Prospective candidates compete for top scholarships to Lindenwood. Call Admissions Ext. 213 for more information or to volunteer your help.

February 28

Lindenwood College Students Display Talents

A Talent Show has been scheduled for Tuesday, February 28, 1989 at 8:00 p.m. in Young Auditiorium. Cash prizes will be given to qualified winners. Acts should not be any longer than 5 minutes. to sign up or for more information, contact Jane Mathews, Ext. 237 by February 10. Auditions will be the week of February 13. The show is sponsored by: The Lectures and Concerts Committee, "Communique," and the Office of Programs and Residences. (Submitted by Kathy Quinn, Programs and Residences.)

March 1

ASWA Offers Scholarships For Women

Each year the American Society of Women Accountants (ASWA) awards scholarships to women majoring in accounting. The St. Louis Chapter of ASWA awards two such scholarships. Applicants must be majoring in accounting. In addition, applicants must have at least a 3.0 GPA on a 4.0 scale. Applications must be submitted by March 1, 1989. Please contact Liz Ammann, 101 Cobbs Hall, to get an application. (Submitted by Elizabeth Ammann, Business Administration.)

March 7

CAP Center Workshop Explores Lifestyle Changes
Lindenwood College will present a special workshop for
adults interested in beginning or returning to college, Entitled
"Changes, Challenges and Choices," the workshop will explore reasons for lifestyle changes, the decision-making
process, facts about adult education and resources/support
services. Representatives from the Career Services and Admissions Offices will conduct the program on Tuesday,
March 7, 7:00 - 9:00 p.m., in Niccolls Hall. To register for this
free workshop, call Debbie Coats, 949-2000, Ext. 307. (Submitted by Debbie Coats, CAP Center.)